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May 17, 2017 
 
 
Awakenings Rehabilitation Inc., SA0130127 
Tamra Hall, Director 
809 West Erie Street 
Albion, MI 49224 
 
SUBJECT:  Substance Use Disorder Pre-Licensure Survey for Awakenings Rehabilitation Inc.  
 
Dear Ms. Hall: 
 
A state pre-licensure inspection was conducted on May 16, 2017 at Awakenings Rehabilitation 
Inc. pursuant to Michigan Public Health Code, Act 368 of 1978, Part 62, Section 333.6233.  The 
Act requires a substance use disorder program to be licensed.  The purpose of the survey was for 
pre-licensure intended for licensed services of outpatient, residential, and residential detox.   
 
Participants included: 
• Tamra Hall, Director of Clinical Services 
• Brad Lyben, Executive Director 
• Fred DelosSasntos, Assistance Clinical Director 
• Gina Nicholas, Director of Nursing 
• Angie Everhart, Recipient Rights/Client Services 
• Kelly Moore, Regulatory Officer, LARA, State Licensing Section 
 
Based on the state pre-licensure inspection findings, the Department has determined that 
Awakenings Rehabilitation Inc. is in substantial compliance with the MCL 333.6201 through 
MCL 333.6251 and/or the Michigan Administrative Rules R325.14101 through R325.14928 as 
applicable.  A three month license will be issued upon payment of the licensing fee (invoiced 
separately).  Once payment has been made, you may use this letter as proof of licensure until the 
issued license has been received.  A post-licensure survey will be conducted within the next three 
months to verify compliance with the rules and regulations.   
 
 
      

  Kelly Moore, Regulation Officer 
  Licensing and Regulatory Affairs 
  State Licensing Section 
  moorek20@michigan.gov  
  (P): 517-281-2756 
  (F): 517-241-3354 


